2 November 2020



Dear Parent / Carer

The safety and wellbeing of all students and staff remains a priority at The Academy Grimsby.

I would like to inform you that due to North East Lincolnshire being placed into 'Tier 2' restrictions on Saturday 31 October 2020, with immediate effect, we are now making it compulsory for all students to wear a suitable face covering whilst on the Academy site, unless exempt due to medical reasons. Students must wear a face covering when in corridors and other communal areas where social distancing cannot easily be observed. Face coverings maybe removed in all classrooms.

We will be discussing face covering with all students during tutor time this week and we will continue to remind students regularly of how to wear, handle and store their face coverings.

The safety and wellbeing of our students and staff, continues to be our absolute priority and we have worked tirelessly over the last few months to have all safety measures in place so that we can continue to provide your child with an excellent education.

A face covering should:

- · cover your nose and mouth while allowing you to breathe comfortably
- · fit comfortably but securely against the side of your face
- be secured to the head with ties or ear loops
- be made of a material that you find to be comfortable and breathable, such as cotton
- ideally include at least two layers of fabric (the World Health Organisation recommends three depending on the fabric used)
- unless disposable, it should be able to be washed with other items of laundry according to fabric washing instructions and dried without causing the face covering to be damaged
- Face coverings must not have offensive logos or images

As the wearing of masks has become part of everyday life, I am hoping that this change can easily be adopted by all students. I would like to thank you in advance for your support of this additional safety measure.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss this further, please do not hesitate to contact me by emailing askmatt@grimsby.ac.uk or telephone 01472 311231.

Yours faithfully

Mr M Holness

Deputy Academy Principal

MPM

Mission: To enrich the lives of all by providing

high-quality, responsive education and training.